
The Long Awaited Gift 
Worship for Sunday, December 27, 2020 

 
All worship content is pre-recorded  

and can be found at: 
https://www.sneucc.org/2020-Dec27-worship 

 
 
 

Music: Hark the Herald Angels Sing Rev. Marilyn Kendrix, Bridge Conference Minister 

Welcome and Greeting Rev. Don Remick, Bridge Conference Minister 

Music: Joy to the World Benjamin Gline Allen, Trumpet 

Call to Worship / Invocation Rev. Marilyn Kendrix 

Lighting the Christ Candle Karen Ziel, Minister of Faith Formation and Leadership  
Yolanda Montano, Accounting Assistant 

Psalm 148 – In word and image Charlie Kuchenbrod, Executive Associate Conference 
Minister 
Venson Jordan, Iron's Homestead Caretaker 

Music: Where Will You Be  Rev. Chuck Ericson, Interim Eastern Regional Minister (CT) 

Scripture Reading: Luke 2:22-40 Emily McKenna, Hartford Office Manager 
Rev. Dr. David Cleaver-Bartholomew, Transitional 
Associate Conference Minister for Stewardship and 
Financial Development 
Debby Kirk,  Director of Youth and Young Adults 

Wondering Questions Karen Ziel 

A Word for All Ages Rev. Dr. Michael Ciba, Senior Regional Ministry 

Praying the Nativity Rev. Heather Ramsey-Mabrouk, Together We Thrive 
Program Coordinator 

Music: Hark the Herald Angels Sing Rev. Marilyn Kendrix 

 
Liturgy developed by Karen Ziel 
Video Production: Drew Page, Digital Media Editor 
Addition Media: Kathryn Ostertag, Retreat Center Director, Edwards House and Irons Homestead 
 
This worship was made possible by your contributions to the Southern New England 
Conference, UCC. 


